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Dear Gina 
 
Libraries and Customer Service Points 
 
Thank you for your letter of 22nd December in which you raise your council’s concerns at 
“the lack of a coherent information relating to any proposed changes for the library 
service and customer service parts in Ludlow”. 
 
The Cabinet report provided to Cabinet on the 14th October 2015 which can be seen at 
(www.shropshire.gov.uk Council & Democracy/Committees and Meetings) titled 
Redesigning Shropshire Council’s Library Service & Customer Service Points, sets out in 
broad terms the approach that Shropshire Council will adopt to the redesign and 
commissioning of its library service and customer service points. You will be aware that 
work is substantially advanced in the local commissioning of new management 
arrangements for the “smaller libraries and customer service points”. 
 
With respect to the larger libraries (Shrewsbury, Oswestry, Whitchurch, Market Drayton, 
Bridgnorth and Ludlow) and customer service points in the six main market towns we 
anticipate seeking, within a soft market testing exercise, feedback and responses on the 
interest of potential partners in helping Shropshire Council to shape and further develop 
these into vibrant, relevant and sustainable community hub venues.   
 
The Council does not have preconceived ideas about how the services should be 
configured.  It is genuinely open to all suggestions and ideas and it deliberately does not 
wish to limit organisations thinking by tabling a detailed service specification. We are 
seeking innovative solutions that will maximise outcomes for local residents, develop 
links with other local organisations, improve integration of the community and develop 
the commercial potential of the “businesses”. 
 
In considering options for the management and operation of the six libraries / Customer 
Service Points the Council is likely to be interested in them either as a package or as 
separate management arrangements. 
 
 



 

 

We see local Town and Parish Councils as key stakeholders in the shaping and delivery 
of local services and a number are already committed to managing library and customer 
service point services in local communities; elsewhere they are making key contributions 
into the design of future provision. Ludlow Town Council will be a key stakeholder when it 
comes to detailed consultation about how best to design local library and customer 
service point services. We expect to be starting this process within the next few weeks 
and will be back in touch in due course. 
 
Any contracts that the Council enter into with new providers are likely to for a minimum of 
three years with a strong expectation that on-going support is provided beyond this. 
 
Separate to the above we are aware that there are issues with the configuration of the 
Ludlow Museum Resource Centre and Library and how it best supports the provision of a 
number of different services. We have recently commissioned colleagues to develop 
detailed building designs that address these issues 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
George Candler 
Director of Commissioning  
 
Direct number: 01743 255003 
Email: george.candler@shropshire.gov.uk 




